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While birding on Dorothea Dix Farm, Raleigh, Wake County, N.C., at 0850 on 2 May 
1978, we noticed a sparrow-sized black-and-white plumaged bird standing on the ground. 
Observing it with field glasses, we simultaneously identified it as a Lark Bunting 
(Calamospiza melanocorys) by its black body and black wings with large white patches. 
Closer observation revealed light-colored legs, a gray conical bill, white-tipped axillary 
feathers, and a rounded tail with white-tipped rectrices. 

The bird remained in the immediate vicinity of the original sighting for at least 10 days. It 
was seen by many people, including most of the participants in the 1978 Raleigh Spring Bird 
Count. A photograph by Merrill Lynch appears with the local compiler's comments on the 
count (Chat 43:56) and confirms the field marks listed above. Typically the Lark Bunting was 
seen on the ground in short grass or beneath a rabbit hutch, never more than 100 yards from 
the point of the original sighting. On a few occasions the bird perched in the lower branches of 
nearby Post Oaks and sang an incomplete Cardinal-like song. It was last reported by Robert 
J. Hader on 12 May 1978. 

Although common in the short-grass prairies of the West, this species has been recorded 
in North Carolina only four times prior to the present sighting. A Lark Bunting was seen in 
Cumberland County on 7 July 1958 (Chat 23:20), and the species has occurred three times as a 
fall transient on the coast (Chat 28:31-32, 35:34, and 35:56). The Wake County sighting is the 
first spring record and the only one from the piedmont region. 
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